
Town of Cary Monthly Meeting February 12, 2019, approved minutes 
 

The regular monthly meeting of the Town of Cary Board was called to order at 6:30 p.m. due to bad weather. 
The meeting was called to order by Chairman Jim Patrick after the Pledge of Allegiance.  Those present were Chairman 
Jim Patrick, Supervisors Dennis Brunner, Mark Yetter, Treasurer Barb Schmidt and Clerk Pat Lippert.  Absent Tim 
Ecker. grader man because he was plowing.  1 other person present. 
 
Mark made a motion to accept the minutes after a change was made on a date in report.  Dennis 2nd.  Motion passed. 
Mark made a motion to accept the treasurer report. Dennis seconded, motion passed. 
 
Public Input: Tax payer asked about size of culvert, and what he had to do to put in a new one. Board will send him an 
application to fill out and return. 
 
Old Business:  Chairman gave the board copies of the report he, put on the Town’s Web Site.  It covered the topics of 
Garbage Collection, Blacktopping, Forest Crop Land Removal, Road Improvements, (cleaning ditches) and Road 
Signage.  
He also went through the report from the County for 2018 in regard to the bridges in the township. All bridges 20 ft. or 
longer in length must meet federal standards and are inspected every other year.   Inspection is performed by the county 
and they complete the required report.  Reports are filed in town hall if anyone is interested 
Job description for cleaning the Town Hall was read and discussed.  The town is still looking for someone to clean the 
hall.   
An updated report was given in regard to our arrangements with Clark County Humane Society for stray dogs. 
Discussed speakers etc. for the Wood County Towns Association the town will host March 15, 2019. 
 
Roads:  Chairman composed a letter to send to people who are plowing snow across the road. State Statues 346.925 or 
346.945(5) says that “Placing Injurious Substance on Highway is against the law.   
 
Equipment: The carbide tips and holders for the grader blades were received, but a cover blade to protect the carbide tip 
holders was the wrong size.  The cover blade will be exchanged for the proper size.  
 
New Business:  The clerks and treasurer books were audited and signed. 
 
Chairman completed a form from the county emergency government on Natural Hazards & Preparedness to send back to 
Wood County Emergency Government. 
 
A worksheet will be designed using Excel, to record financial data from the clerk’s records. 
 
Treasurer explained the problems she had on the tax program, The company provided the program corrected the inputs..   
 
Dennis made a motion to pay bills Mark seconded, motion passed.  Checks written out were #9165-9183 
for the amount of $262,552.46.  Next meeting will be March 12, 2019 at the Cary Town Hall 5688 Accola Road.  
Setting the hall up for the Wood County Towns Association Meeting will be done after the board meeting. 
 
Mark made a motion to adjourn, Dennis, seconded, motion passed.  Meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m.  
Patricia Lippert, Clerk  
 
 
 
 


